
Minutes  5-8-12

Board members present were Neil Cox – RE, Todd Swain – Asst. RE, Virginia 
Apker – Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Steve Herrod, Pat Lipsinic, Jon 
Pyeatt, and George Walker.

The minutes of the April meeting and the treasurer’s report were approved as 
presented.

Solo Report – Todd Swain: Three events have been held to date.  The next 
event is May 20 on Lot 14 at the Fairgrounds.  The Board asked Todd to get 
quotes for a NEOkla banner to display at the events.

AVRG Report – Betty Martin: There were 123 drivers for the April 
Rational/National at Hallett: 16 in the Saturday regional; 116 in the Saturday 
national; and 102 in the Sunday national.  This was a very successful event.

Rally Cross Report – Pat Lipsinic: There were 29 entries in the May 6 event. 
The rent for the site is now $500 so we need to raise the entry fee to cover costs. 
The next event is June 17 (Father’s Day).

Neil discussed the fact that insurance information and fees for the Club is going 
to be broken down by disciplines for bids this year.  It is everybody’s 
responsibility to police the events and keep losses down as much as possible.

Todd presented the new NEOkla business cards with the Solo Schedule printed 
on them.

New Business:
Fuddrucker’s holds a Cruise Night on Tuesday.  This would be a good place to 
give out the business cards.

There will be a Midnight Cruise in Wichita in July.

Meeting adjourned.

Betty Martin - Secretary


